RIVER YEALM & DISTRICT ASSOCIATION
Registered Charity No 262929.

MINUTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING

Held on Zoom at 4pm Monday 1st June 2020 
1.
Welcome and Apologies. Apologies received from Suzanne Sparrow and Chris Bradley. The Chair reminded the meeting that the (cancelled) AGM had approved 7 Committee members plus 2 co-opted.  There is therefore headroom for one further member.  The position of Secretary is vacant and a suitable candidate should be recruited.  CL is Chair for the first rotation and is due to be replaced at the end of June.  

2.
Minutes of Previous Meeting.  Minutes of 11th March and 24th March (AGM) approved. 
3.
Treasurer and Membership Secretary’s Report.
· Membership is 309 households.

· No report on Village Directories sold since last meeting.
· Bank £4,979 of which:

· £1,742 main account

· £3,237 Court Woodland
AL and LD will coordinate to check email list against membership.

4.
Planning.  RF reported:
· The Moorings.  Revised plan for an external staircase not yet determined.

· Builder’s Yard Opp Lifeboat House.  PA refused.  Appeal expected.

· Ferryman’s Cottage.  No objection.

· The Retreat.  Plan revised to remove parking space ie now just a summerhouse.  Comment made that a Construction Management Plan (CMP) was important because of the restricted access along Riverside Road West.

· 46 The Fairway.  PA for office/store + ‘bakery’.  Await response from membership.  

· Collaton. Rumbles on.

· Lochalsh.  Appeal against refusal.  One appeal ground is incorrect positioning of Village Development Boundary (VDB).  The Lower Court Road Management Group is continuing to object strongly.

· Heron’s Reach.  Committee had no objection to the revised PA and the developer would be informed accordingly.

· Kegwell Farm.  A new PA for a detached dwelling.  The PA states that it is for a farm worker but no mention of an agricultural tie.  The Committee agreed that it must have an agricultural tie, particularly as it is outside the VDB.     

5.
Website.  The Committee congratulated LD for producing such excellent and informative newsletters.  The next edition will probably be produced around 15th June if sufficient articles are forwarded.   
6.
Parking Study.  Not discussed, however it was agreed that a separate meeting is probably necessary.  In addition to RF, LD and CL, PH and DS want to be involved.
7.
Any Other Business
· It was agreed that RYDA would not seek the usual financial contributions this year from the PC and RYHA for the Public Liability Insurance for the harbour clean up because it was cancelled.

· PF has a stack of out-of-date Village Directories which he will arrange to be safely disposed of.  Costs to be borne by RYDA.
8.
Date of Next Meeting.  Tue 21 Jul 20.  Depending on the Covid situation, this might be another Zoom meeting.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 4.35pm
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Christopher Lunn
Acting Secretary
